NASASP – GSA – DLA CONFERENCE CALL MINUTES

April 21 , 2015

Attendees:

GSA – Mark Brandtley, Lori Mars, Bill Kemp, 
DLA – Dave Neill, Tina Aldrich, Carol Fix
NASASP – Scott Pepperman, Georgia, Washington, Alaska, South Dakota, Virginia, New York,  and Utah

DLA – Dave Neill indicated no issues at this time.

GSA: Region 10 asked the question about gamma goats. They issued to a customer in Montana, seven of them, and the state will not issue licenses for them. GSA will send the information to DLA 

GSA: Should we consider having monthly calls go to every other month?

GSA: Every other month would be okay with us. 

NASASP: Bi-Monthly would be okay with us. 

NASASP: Pictures are at 52%, up from the previous month and quarter. We are looking forward to getting better. 

NASASP: How about updating the points of contact on the web?

DLA: Should be updated on the web on a quarterly basis.

NASASP: Where are we with the B and Q demil policy? 

DLA: We just wrote a point policy on the issue for General Busch. It basically outlines a reversal of the policy. This is something that NASASP needs to continue to watch and and advocate with Capitol Hill and General Busch.

NASASP: How are the humvees flowing through the system right now?

DLA: The humvees continue to flow and move to both customers and states through R/T/D and will continue to do so for the foreseeable future. They may be concentrated more in one area than another but they continue to move through the system.

NASASP: A question about structural steel at the depots. How does it flow through the system? Does it always end up as scrap or could it be usable property as well and placed on the system as R/T/D?

DLA: Both the decision is made upon receipt. Best to put in a wants list request on line with DLA.

NASASP: The National Meeting is set for August 10th - 14th in Fort Worth, Texas. Details will follow from the NASASP President.

DLA: We are deciding now who will represent us and for how long they can be there, we will advise.

Wrap-up

DLA: We will send out on a monthly basis the percentage of pictures to Steve Ekin

GSA: We will switch to a bi-monthly call starting now with the next call in June 2015. 

  Call ended at 1:03 pm, EST.

